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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 5th October 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), John Patton (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Ken Tweedie (VP), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Sam Howlett (CWA), Bill Caughey (President), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Fred McCrea (VP), Paul Kirk (Downshire), David Johnston (Laganvale), Boris Pinto (Murley)
Apologies
Jane Smyth (Comber), Michael Alcorn (Downshire) 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence

Volunteer Now have been booked to provide Child Protection Training on 9th November. 
Communications and planning between various parties regarding Festival of Brass.
Dynamic Brass have requested affiliation to the BBL. 

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account was to be confirmed as no statement available. However, transactions on account are Murley entry fee (paid electronically) and cheque sent to Cory Band to cover travel expenses.
Child Protection / AccessNI
Volunteer Now have been booked to provide Child Protection Training on 9th November. BBL Executive will attend. Invitation also extended to affiliated bands. 
Dynamic Brass
AD noted that it was great to see a new brass band. 

It was agreed by those present that their affiliation be accepted.

Dynamic Brass forwarded their affiliation fee for 2012-2013 year, however it was agreed that due the proximity of the end of the BBL year, the fee would be rolled into next year.
Festival of Brass 2013

16 bands have entered contest on Saturday, 4 youth bands on Sunday. 

It is expected that the start time on the Saturday will be 9:30am.
The Cory concert will start at 8pm. They will need to rehearse in the Whitla Hall from 7pm.

AD noted that we would be tight for time.

To quicken changeover time between performances, bands will be requested to provide stage layouts.

Results will be given during the Cory concert interval – PK to notify bands.

A warm-up / rehearsal schedule will be provided to bands following the November meeting.

Bands will likely perform on the stage as there won’t be time to set chairs for the concert.

It was suggested that a smaller venue might be better for the youth band contest. Other performance spaces at Queen’s University will be investigated.
AD advised that Tom Hutchinson of Cory Band will be coordinating workshops and master-classes. 
Owen Farr and Chris Thomas will be available to adjudicate the youth band performances and will take workshops and masterclasses.

Matthew White, Simon Howell and Alun Horgan will also be attending.
More details to follow.
It was requested that better signage be provided on the day to advise of location of workup facilities.

A request was received from Laganvale to use their own kit for a “feature”. It was discussed and agreed by those present that an exception could not be made and that they must use the same kit as everyone else. However, if Laganvale were to supply the kit on the day that could be used by other bands, as they have done for other contests, then this would be acceptable.

AH reported that a query regarding the definition of “a classical arrangement or transcription” had been received.  AD responded that this had been left deliberately open to interpretation.

SH queried whether a singer can win a soloist prize. The consensus was that any performer can win a prize as long as they are registered to the band with which they are performing.

With regards to the prize giving, AD noted that hopefully someone would be available from the university to present prizes.
PK requested that bands group together orders for Cory concert tickets. Any reserved tickets would be available for collection at the NIBA contest on 19th October in Armagh.

Contest Dates
The following dates have been confirmed for forthcoming BBL Contests:
· Saturday 15th February 2014 – Solos & Quartets

· Saturday 1st March 2014 – Fivemiletown

· Saturday 12th April 2014 – Spring Festival

Solos & Quartets
PK noted that adjudicators have yet to be confirmed. 
The venue will likely be Malone Presbyterian Church as in previous years, to be confirmed in a few days.

PK suggested that the event be renamed to take into account the various ensembles which perform on the day. It was agreed by those present that the event will now be known as “Solo & Ensemble Competition”

Fivemiletown
AD noted that G R White & Son will continue with sponsorship of the event however it was not yet clear to what level. 
AD also referred to the hope by sponsors that more lower section bands would compete. 

He asked those present should the BBL expand the contest to encourage lower grade bands to participate.

The general feeling was yes. Possibly by organising an event on the Friday night prior the contest in the Valley Hotel.
AD to check availability of venue.

Spring Festival 2014
AD to speak with Tommy Barr at the North West Festival with regards to a grant application to Strabane District Council.
SBBA/EBBA Youth Band Contest 2014
AD informed the meeting that the SBBA will be running a youth band contest as part of the European Championships in Perth, 2014. There will be 2 sections:

Premier – for 21+under – 25 min programme including Resurgam as set piece.

Development – 18+under – 25 minute programme including Little Suite for Brass as set piece.

It will be up to NIBA and local bands to decide how to proceed.

No word has been received regarding positions allocated to Northern Ireland for the European Youth Band as yet.

Any Other Business
With regards to PK’s suggestion at September meeting that Band of the Year Award include all BBL contests and NIBA Championships, bands need to discuss with their members and report back to next meeting. If agreed, a special motion will be proposed at the AGM.
AD noted that the Solos & Quartets competition has decided the winner in recent years. 
PK to email all bands to seek their feedback.

Next meeting will take place on 2nd November at 3pm.
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